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The City of Takoma Park supports and urges favorable considera�on of this bill, which would 
amend the Maryland Building Performance Standards to require that new buildings and buildings 
with significant improvements meet: 1) all laundry, water, and space hea�ng demands without use 
of fossil fuels, with an electric-ready requirement for buildings that get waivers; 2) building energy 
conserva�on requirements; and 3) a solar–ready standard for suitable buildings. The bill does not 
limit the ability of a local government to adopt stronger requirements. 
 
The City of Takoma Park is a densely developed, residen�al municipality of almost 18,000 residents 
in Montgomery County. About half of our residents are homeowners and half are renters. 
Residents have a wide range of incomes, backgrounds and ethnici�es. However, a significant 
number of residents are energy cost-burdened. The City does not conduct its own permi�ng and 
relies on State and Montgomery County building codes and permi�ng for its buildings. This bill will 
have a significant impact on our community as the City an�cipates both new mixed-use 
construc�on and, as a largely built-out community, significant renova�on of larger mul�family 
buildings in the future. 
 
Like communi�es across Maryland, Takoma Park is keenly aware that we must move ahead rapidly 
to meet our state, county, and local climate goals. Throughout Maryland, we have seen our 
climate drama�cally and rapidly change, with devasta�ng local consequences. Buildings are one of 
the largest sources of greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions statewide. New and renovated buildings 
provide an opportunity to build in measures to achieve our collec�ve climate goals.  
 
Takoma Park has been a leader among Maryland communi�es in responding to the challenges of 
climate change and in reducing GHG emissions through our local policies and ac�ons. But we 
cannot do this alone. We need strong state leadership and ac�on to support us and other 
communi�es across the state. This bill will help us meet our city climate, as well as housing and 
equity goals and priori�es.  
 
In sum, the City of Takoma Park supports the intent of House Bill 973 and urges a favorable 
commitee vote. 
 


